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Updated Information

Email:
theruwersmafamily@yahoo.com

iMessage/WhatsApp:
Kevin +44 7563 568535
Anna +44 7563 568538

Address:

140 Gladstone Road
Vale of Glamorgan
Barry, CF62 8ND
United Kingdom

Birthdays:

Kevin: July 18,1984

Anna: October 18,1984
Noah: August 30, 2011
Nathan: December 29, 2014
Amara: March 16, 2022

Recent Photos

1.Light Party

2.Nathan and Seb’s Baptism
3.Church’s 125th Anniversary
4.Visit from Ryan

5.Anna's Surprise Birthday Party
6.Youth Club

Light Party

On one of the darkest nights of the year, Halloween, we flung open our church doors to
brightly shine the light of Jesus with our community. Games! Snacks! Prizes! Music! Crafts!
We had it all at the Light Party! Kids lefts with bags of candy, volunteers walked out with
hearts full from serving, parents left with an open invitation to join us again at church, and
we all departed having heard the message of Jesus, the light of the world!

Baptism and Church's 125th Anniversary

We celebrated big time as a church in October! October 6 was a commemorable day for
Princes Street Evangelical Baptist Church as we celebrated the church’s 125th anniversary.
The next Sunday we baptised two boys; Seb and Nathan. As Nathan's parents we were
thrilled to see him dedicate his life to Jesus and boldly share his salvation testimony with
all those in attendance. The tears flowed freely that day - praise God for His faithfulness!

Youth Club Start-Up

Pre-covid our church had a bustling and thriving youth club, but ever since Covid we
sadly haven't been able to restart it..unti! last September! We are doing a gradual re-
introduction to Youth Club with having Youth Club once a month and in the meantime
asking God for a team of volunteers to help lead this exciting ministry.

Anna's 40th Birthday Party

Our church was so gracious and kind to give Anna a 40th birthday party! They did their
best to shower her with lots of love and appreciation on the night. We are grateful for the
life God has given to us to serve Him and others in the UK. Please pray God continues to
give us good health and the ability to faithfully serve Him.

Unexpected Visit from Ryan

Kevin felt a little tap on his shouider while he was busily getting ready for the church
service one Sunday. Much to his surprise when he turned around he saw Ryan, a young
man who was in our youth group years ago when we worked in a church in Birmingham,
England! He traveled to Wales, stayed in a hotel, and surprsied us with a lovely visit. It was
great to get reconnected and ever since that visit we've been in regular contact with
Ryan.

Christmas Events, New Year, and Much More!

We do apologise for the delay in getting this update letter to you - it was halfway prepped
for ages and we just haven't been organised enough to finish and send it. Thank you for
your patience. We will have another prayer letter with you soon, but didn't want to
overwhelm you with so much news all at once. Keep a lookout for another update letter in
the coming week or so!

Yours in Christ,

Kevin, Anna, Noah, Nathan, and Amara Ruwersma

Please note: We are no longer using the email kevin@revivethyworkuk.com. Please use
theruwersmafamily@yahoo.com. Thanks so much!

Barry, Wales
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